Van Vliet Lake Association Annual Meeting

Pipke Park

July 13, 2024 

The meeting was called to order by President Ronie Jacobsen at 10:00 a.m.. Those in attendance were

Julie Alix, Ken Alix, Sheila Ammerman, Garin Ammerman, John Bates, LaVergne Brodsky, Ed Brodsky, Jennifer Brown, Neil Brown, Jorja Burke, Jeff Burke, Brett Bussler, Scott Cavanaugh, Mike Czarny, Ronie Jacobsen, Amanda Nelson, Sharon Nelson, Barbara Olson, Tom Olson, Nyle Potthast, Bob Potthast, Spencer Potthast, Patrick Roche,  Diane Schroeder, Bill Schroeder, Bobbe Sisler, Andy Sisler, and Jim Sprester.  We sincerely thank everyone for their attendance.

Diane gave a brief synopsis of the 2023 Annual Meeting held July 15, 2023 at Pipke Park. The officers 

to be elected was as  follows: Vice President Ed Brodsky, Treasurer Jeff Burke, At Large Mark Osberg,

and Bob Potthast.  It was accepted unanimously. 

Jeff gave the treasurer
's report stating:
Beginning balance July 15th, 2023 
        $ 2,939.47







INCOME







Membership dues/contributions
           1,655.00







CBCW Grant reimbursement

              375.00







Total 2024 Income


           2,030.00







DISBURSEMENTS







Discovery Center plant ID program

   180.00







Mailings and Miscellaneous                             105.17







Board member seminar

                 60.00







Web Work Life



    120.00







Transfer from Checking to Savings

 1,500.00







Total 2024 Disbursements to date

 1,965.17







VVLA checking account to date
        $   3,004.30







Savings account/property owners

 2,127.63







CD Investment 13 month @ 4,85%           $10,000.00

Ronie spoke about several topics.

Membership: we have 68 individual members representing 38 households. About 50% of riparian households are members. Membership numbers for the last three years are the highest they have been since 2012.

Hazardous wake ordinance: the Town of Presque Isle passed an ordinance to not allow wake boats on nearly all lakes in our area.  A copy of the ordinance was distributed.

PITLC  (Presque Isle Town Lakes Committee) was discussed as a proactive group formed to prepare the town to fight aquatic invasive species if they appear in our lakes. Every lake association can appoint a representative (30-35 people). Our representatives are Jorja and Jeff Burke. The current town chairman is attempting to change the committee to just a few representatives.  The VVLA sent a letter to the Town Board supporting the current structure of PITLC.

Fishery survey by WDNR: this was conducted in May and when data is available it will be posted on the website.  

Our lake level was discussed and it is definitely at a higher level. The beaver dam on the PI River has been  partially removed without any change in lake level.  Rainfall this early summer has more than made up for our almost snowless winter.  A graph of lake levels over the last thirteen years from the data collected by the Discovery Center was distributed.

The Board has been discussing having some committees to take on different interests of our group, Diane will work with Mark and Bob figuring out the cost, rules and permission of the WDNR to place a sign at the boat launch then propose it to the Board. This would be one aspect of an education committee which might also propose classes or presentations.  Bob has also agreed to head the social activities. 

Neil Brown  has agreed to be our new representative on the Van Vliet Hemlocks Board.

Tom Olson asked to speak on behalf of the Last Wilderness Alliance.  Tom said that as all groups there is great need for donations to keep everything running well.  Bob made a motion to donate $500.00 to the Last Wilderness Alliance and Jim seconded the motion, there was one opposing vote. Another motion was put on the floor to match any individual donations up to $500. Sheila made a motion to accept this with Ken seconding this motion, it was accepted.  Tom suggested any individual contribution be given to the VVLA as it is a 501C-3 then the VVLA can write one check to Last Wilderness Alliance for the total of our donation and any individual donation received.  The next steps 

will be up to the new board to reword the motions to reflect a VVLA contribution matching individual 

to LWA up to a total of $500.00. So, if individual contributions come in at $500.00 the donation would be a maximum of $1.000.00 ($500 individual/$500.00 association)

Ronie  announced the slate of officers:
President 
Andy Sisler







Secretary
Jennifer Brown







At large
Ken Alix

Mike Czarny made a motion to accept the nominations and Ed seconded the motion, it was  approved unanimously.  Andy thanked Ronie for her dedicated service to the association and presented her with a gift from the board.  

Diane introduced John Bates as our speaker.  John spoke of the many birds species in our area, stating some birds require old growth trees and some conifer-dependent birds.. We  have 175 breeding bird species although many fly south for the winter.  John's talk was very interesting. 

Jeff made a motion to close our meeting and Nyle seconded the motion and proceed to our delicious lunch. 

Respectfully submitted,  Diane Schroeder

Diane Schroeder

